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GREAT LAKES BIBLE COLLEGE

GLBC needs to hear from you and your congregation—

what challenges are you facing today, how can we help to 

equip and support you? How can we help the church 

encounter God?

I’ve had the pleasure of connecting with our Christian 

supporters since  starting my role in January, and the 

feedback has been wonderfully encouraging. I’ve heard 

the excitement about our expanded ability to connect 

with students across Canada using technology, and 

interest about our Bible-Ministry-Worldview learning 

paradigm. I’ve heard about the need to continue to 

expand our offerings to meet the challenges of today's 

world, and received support as we seek to fund and fulfill 

our mission today, and invest for the future.

Service to the church is at the heart of what we do at 

GLBC. Our students are offered courses with the Bible as 

our Foundation of Truth, with an encouragement to 

Minister and, with a uniquely Christian worldview that 

puts their knowledge to work in their local congregation 

and beyond. 
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Immanuel Velasco
President

We Want To Connect With You!

How can I connect with GLBC?
• Invite us your congregation! I’d love to come out and 

join your congregation as a guest- participant or 

speaker. In person, or online- whatever is best for 

you!

• Call or email me: 647-293-4162 OR 

immanuelvelasco@glbc.ca

• Starting this fall, connect with us at the weekly GLBC 

Chapel (by Zoom)—Contact info@glbc.ca for details.
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Left to right: 2nd-year student, Samuel Mulligan; Faculty, Nathan Brown; and 
GLBC President, Immanuel Velasco.

GLBC Connects: An Overview 

    've been a student at GLBC For two years now, and both of 

            my years have been a fantastic experience. I think one of the 

things that really sets a Bible college education apart is that it’s not 

just about getting to know facts from a field of knowledge, it's about 

getting to know a person- and that person is Jesus Christ. So nothing 

is ever just theory. There's nothing that you learn for the test and then 

forget it. There is always more to learn about God, and each course 

brings a different aspect to that. Each course shed some light on who 

God is, or the relationship that we have with him, or how we should 

live our lives in this world. So we come away not just with more 

knowledge, but relationship to help me to grow in my spiritual gifts 

and my relationship with God and as a person.

Our annual graduation and promotional event, GLBC 

Connects, was held on Saturday, May 14 at the Waterloo 
church of Christ. This was our first in-person gathering in 

over two years and a very welcome  return to regular 
activities.

We enjoyed fellowship and good conversation with 23 in-
person attendees and 20 online participants, 

representing multiple locations across Canada and the 
United States.  We were pleased to grant nine diplomas 

and certificates, including our new Foundations in Ministry 
certificate, to our students. Through the generous 
donation of our long-time supporters, six scholarships 

were awarded to well-deserving recipients. 

Samuel Mulligan:

For me the best experiences at Great Lakes have been hands-on parts- 

the assignments and ministry projects. There's a lot that you can learn 

from attending the lectures for any given course, but I found that it's in 

diving in for myself—to write a paper on that passage or make a 

presentation on that topic, there is a whole other level of depth that can 

be uncovered.

We have our ministry formation of courses each semester where we’re 

encouraged to participate in a ministry initiative in our congregation 

and each time challenge it has challenged me, and pushed me it really 

benefited spiritually. 

Paul Birston has said many times that all Christians are in ministry, and 

that really struck me. We're not all going to go into formal ministry, 

because we all have different spiritual gifts. God is calling each other to 

serve him in various ways and GLBC has very much helped to equip me 

to do just that.”

“I

Left to right: 2nd-year student, Michaela Easton, Nathan Brown, and Immanuel 
Velasco.

One of the afternoon's highlights was hearing from two of 

our newest students, in their own words, how studying at 
GLBC has shaped their worldview, their relationship with 

those around them, and their relationship with Jesus. 

Read the testimony from second-year student, Sam 

Mulligan,  below.

Former 
student, Ron 
Sampson, 
receives his 
Foundations 
in Ministry 
Certificate in 
New 
Testament 
Greek.





G R E A T  L A K E S
B I B L E  C O L L E G E

Your Support

T h e  m i n i s t r y  o f  G r e a t  L a ke s  B i b l e  C o l l e g e  

r e l i e s  o n  a  c o m m u n i t y  o f  d e d i c a t e d  s u p p o r t e r s .  

Yo u r  i n t e r e s t  i n  d o n a t i n g  t o  t h e  w o r k  o f  G L B C  

b e c o m e s  a  b l e s s i n g  m u l t i p l i e d .  C o n s i d e r  

m a k i n g  a  d o n a t i o n  t o d ay !

Ways to Give

O n l i n e :

w w w.G L B C . c a /G i ve

M a i l  c h e q u e  t o :

4 8 7 5  K i n g  S t r e e t ,  B e a m s v i l l e ,  O N ,  L 0 R  1 B 6

U. S .  D o n o r s ,  p l e a s e  m a i l  yo u r  c h e q u e  t o :

B r o o k s  Ave .  C h u r c h  o f  C h r i s t ,  7 0 0  B r o o k s  

Ave ,  R a l e i g h ,  N C ,  2 7 6 0 7

Roger Peterson (1927–2008) was a gifted multi-talented 

Christian gentleman, family man, preacher, teacher, 

missionary, principal, counsellor and builder who loved 

God and embodied the humility and joy of Jesus. Like his 

Saviour, Roger was born in a humble setting, a granary 

acting as a home 16 km south of Radville, Saskatchewan. 

His love of God and his sacrificial service blessed many 

people in his home, church, community, Western 

Christian College and Nigeria Christian College. One of 

Roger’s favourite courses to teach was The Life of Christ. 

He included vivid descriptions and maps of the places 

Jesus’ walked, preached, taught, healed and fed 

multitudes. Roger ignited appreciation for the beauty of 

Israel and the power of Biblical geography to magnify our 

understanding of God, His Word and the reality of His 

redeeming work in history. 

Roger Peterson 
Biblical Geography Scholarship 

In his honour, we are pleased to announce the Roger 

Peterson Biblical Geography Scholarship to enable credit 

students to study Biblical geography as early as possible 

in their program of studies to enhance all of their Bible 

text courses and life-long ministries. The scholarship 

includes tuition and a copy of an excellent atlas of Bible 

lands.
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